
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

23 February 2023 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
Re: Strike Action – Tuesday 28 February 2023 

As you will be aware, the second day of industrial action by the NEU (National Education Union) is 
scheduled for Tuesday 28 February 2023.  

Based on the information we have, and to ensure that those on site are safe and have access to an 
appropriate provision, the school is once again forced to undertake a partial closure on this day. Please see 
below the plans for each year group. 

Year 11 
 
School will remain OPEN AS NORMAL for students in Year 11 who will follow their normal timetable for the 
day. The day will begin with an assembly for Year 11 in the Main Hall. 

Year 10 
 
Year 10 students will also be IN SCHOOL undertaking mock exams. Students will attend registration as 
normal at 8.40am and then proceed to their Maths exam which is scheduled to start at 9.00am. Following a 
short break, all Year 10 students will then return to the Exam Hall to complete their Biology exam (please 
note this is a change to the published timetable and that the History exam will now take place in the 
afternoon of Monday 27 February). Year 10 students will be dismissed from school following the 
completion of this second exam. This will be at approximately 12.15pm for Combined Science students and 
12.45pm for those students studying the separate sciences. 

Years 7, 8 and 9 
 
School will be CLOSED TO STUDENTS in these year groups. Students are currently preparing for High Stakes 
Assessments in most subjects and are therefore encouraged to use time on this day to undertake revision 
activities, utilising their Hungerhill Study Skills booklet. To support with this, some resources and web-links 
will be uploaded to the Year Group Team folder e.g. HH-Year 7, HH-Year 8, HH-Year 9 for students to access 
and/or individual class Teams. A minimum of 1 hour of Sparx Maths is also encouraged. 

As communicated previously, the school canteen will not be open during the strikes. Students in school will 
need to bring a packed lunch and further information will be circulated regarding lunch arrangements for 
students that are in receipt of free school meals. 

Please continue to be aware that the NEU has indicated that they will continue strike action for a further 
two days on Wednesday 15 March and Thursday 16 March 2023. Please note these dates now, but we will 



 
 

 

once again write to you nearer the time to confirm any changes and possible amendments to the opening 
of the school on these days. 

Thank you for your continued support.  

Yours sincerely  

 
 
 
Mrs L Pond 
Headteacher   
 


